
Meeting NotesPoulton CC Committee Meeting
TUESDAY 4 MAY 2021 7:00 PM-8:00 PM Zoom

Chair Dave Dunn
Attendees Claire Kilby Graham Clarke James McLoughlin

Jayne Shaw Jody Lawrence Liam James
Liam Smith Louisa Pettit Mark Leadbeater
Neil Cheesewright Philippa Dunn Will Bathurst

Apologies Charles Buse Rosemarie Chapman Steve Willard
Wayne Tinson
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• Treasurers Report
Will Bathurst

• Overall if all forecasts met, including projected Gift Aid receipt of 4K, the club should just 
about break even for the season.

• Club Subs running at 4.5k with 1.7k due from members who have played/netted and not yet 
paid subs. Breakdown is 30 paid Senior Men’s, Senior Ladies 8 & Youth 48.

• Admin costs are increased due to card charges and Pitchero websites.
• 24 Allstars and 15 Dynamos have signed up. All time high for this.
• Overall the position is good especially when considering the bar income (450) to the sports 

committee.

• Nets Update
Dave Dunn

• Planning Application successful
• Old Nets to be taken down May 13th.
• Installation of new nets will take two weeks and then be ready to use two days after so at 

the beginning of June.

• COVID Compliance
Dave Dunn

• Going well. Track and Trace working.
• Hoping to be able to use club house by 21st but there are some issues of non compliance 

which we have to watch.

• General Club Update
Dave Dunn

• Ground force went very well and the work has resulted in the two grounds looking brilliant.
• Rolling with hire roller at Ampney has paid dividends and covers are in place there too
• WiFi installation grant is available. DWD has sorted an address and hopefully this will show 

in BT soon to be able to get a quote

• Bar Committee
Dave Dunn
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• Bins sorted by Wayne
• Transaction charges the same for small purchases so having tabs does not solve issues. 

People are not paying so new process must be to leave a card behind the bar (they will be 
stored in the safe).

• New stock is going down well with the club and the bar is going well.

• Playing Update
Liam James, Jody Lawrence, Mark Leadbeater

• First Team youth going well and brought in first win, good availability
• 2s & 3s going well with 3s targeting 7/8 youth in each game. Leaders needs some help on 

umpiring etc on the day
• Training showing numbers of 25
• Saturday availability is good and so spilling those not selected into the Sunday.
• Ladies going well with good numbers. First game coming up and availability ok as well with 

a few away.
• Youth sides looking strong overall 30 in the U11s. Some new ones have come in but there 

are 5 coaches helping. 13s and 15s a bit shorter of players.

• AOB
Dave Dunn

• Play Cricket leagues need to be scored properly with 35% uploaded through the play-
cricket app being an ECB target. We are at 29%.

• Could be worth investing in a club iPad or laptop.
• Other issue is 50% of club being Play Cricket registered members. Running at 57% at the 

moment.
• Insurance expired in March and hadn’t been renewed as of today.
• Club Mark Accreditation needs to be sorted out still.
• New Parent offering sponsorship for a board at the ground.
• Still waiting for tenancy at Ampney but we have had match day fee waived due to 

improvements there.
• Hoping for June loosening to clone the Aston Ingham post match spirit. Maybe a couple of 

burgers one evening so need to work out a good date when the away teams are close.
• U19s tops have been ordered so hopefully here for first game at end May,
• Wayne has done superb job on the ground with Gramps in support.
• Questions raised on the camera in the pavilion. Dave to review legal position.
• Next committee meeting set for early June on a Tuesday due to training on other days. 

Possibly week after half term.


